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RECENT REFERENCES: 

None 

 
 

 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

This report reviews Standards issues during 2008/09 and summarises the number of 
complaints received in that year, together with the figures for 2009/10 up to 11 
September 2009.  Issues for the work programme for 2009/10 are also outlined. 

Attached to the report is an extract from the Audit Commission’s Use of Resources 
Assessment and a copy of the most recent Annual Return made to the Standards 
Board regarding probity and ethics in the Council. 

 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 

That the Committee considers whether there are any issues where further action 
needs to be taken, in addition to that outlined in the report.  
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DETAIL: 
 
1 Use of Resources Assessment 

1.1 The Audit and Inspection letter for 2007/08 was considered in detail by 
Principal Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 21 April 2009. (Report PS364 
refers). 

1.2 Aspects of the letter which affect this Committee are the references to the Use 
of Resources Assessment, which includes the Council’s financial 
management systems and corporate governance arrangements. The scoring 
matrix is as follows: 

1 – Lowest  

4 – Highest 

1.3 The Council’s Use of Resources was assessed overall as “2” and an 
explanatory extract is attached as Appendix A. 

1.4 The Audit Letter did not draw attention to any matters in relation to probity and 
propriety for specific action. 

1.5 Work on the assessment for 2008/09 will be reported upon by the District 
Auditor shortly. 

2 Complaints in 2008/09 
 
2.1 Since May 2008 any complaints are made direct to the Council, rather than 

being filtered through the Standards Board.  
 
2.2 No new complaints about either City or Parish Councillors were received 

during the year. 
 
2.3 One complaint which commenced in 2007/08 was concluded in 2008/09.  This 

related to a Parish Councillor who, it was alleged, prevented access to 
Council information; failed to declare an interest at a meeting; and failed to 
record an interest on his Register of Interests form.  The Committee 
concluded that there had been no breaches of the Code of Conduct. 
 

 2



    

3 Complaints in 2009/10 
 
3.1 No complaints about City Councillors have been received to date. 
 
3.2 Two separate complaints about Parish Councillors on different Councils have 

been considered by the Standards (Assessments) Sub Committee to date.   
 
3.3 In the first case, the complainant made six allegations, two of which were 

referred for investigation.  The complainant has since asked for a review of 
the decisions on those four allegations not referred and this will be undertaken 
by the Standards (Review) Sub Committee.  He has also submitted new 
allegations related to the conduct of the Councillor concerned, which will be 
considered by the Assessments Sub Committee. 

 
3.4 In the second case, the Assessments Sub Committee decided not to refer the 

complaint for investigation and the parties have been informed accordingly.  
This matter is still within the period when the complainant can request a 
review of that decision. 

 
4 Training in 2008/09 
 
4.1 Training regarding Planning Material Considerations and the Planning 

Protocol was held on 21 May 2008 with 21 attendees. 
 
4.2 Probity and Ethics training was held on 3 June 2008 with 19 attendees 
 
4.3 A general training evening was held for parish councils on Thursday 16 

October 2008 with 15 attendees. 
 
5 Training in 2009/10 
 
5.1 Training regarding Planning Material Considerations and the Planning 

Protocol was held on 26 May 2009 with 15 attendees. 
 
5.2 Probity and Ethics training was held on 30 June 2009 with 31 attendees.  
 
5.3 In addition, training was provided for Members on 6 July 2009, regarding the 

new complaints procedures, with 17 attendees.  
 
5.4 A general training evening will be held for parish councils on Thursday 15 

October 2009. 
 
5.5 Joint working between Standards Committees has now been approved by the 

Government (see Report ST76) and, if training is required, this will be put in 
place, together any topics arising from the programme in 6 below.  
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6 Future Work Programme 
 
6.1 A revised Code of Conduct should be issued before the end of the year and, 

whilst major changes are not anticipated, it may include further guidance 
about Councillors when they are operating in a private capacity. 

 
6.2 In 2007, the Committee undertook a review of the Council’s local protocols, 

following changes to the Code at that time.  Therefore, the protocols are 
relatively up to date, but may need to be revised again in the light of 6.1 
above. 

 
6.3 The awaited Code of Conduct for Officers is still at the draft stage and will 

now be introduced in 2010, following a period of consultation. 
 
6.4 The Local Government Association has issued further guidance regarding 

Probity in Planning and the Planning Development Control Committee will be 
considering this, together with a number of other issues, at an informal 
meeting to be held on 22 October 2009.  The Standards Committee will 
consider proposals for any changes to the Protocol arising from these 
deliberations in due course. 

  
6.5 The remaining work for the year is likely to be dealing with any complaints 

received. 
 
6.6 At the next meeting of the Committee (30 November 2009), Members will be 

asked if they wish the Independent Members to again undertake monitoring of 
proceedings at the Council’s main committees.  Their principal role is to 
ascertain whether the Code of Conduct is being correctly observed at 
meetings and to identify any areas for improvement in general administration.  
This exercise has been carried out every two years since 2003 and usually 
highlights one or two issues which have subsequently been changed, having 
regard to the comments made. 

 
OTHER CONSIDERATIONS: 

CORPORATE STRATEGY (RELEVANCE TO): 

An Efficient and Effective Council 

RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS: 

As previously highlighted to Members, local investigations/determinations will need 
to be carefully monitored, to see if there is a need for additional consultancy support. 
This may be the case if existing staff have a potential conflict of interest through 
earlier involvement in the case in question. It could also arise if the volume of work 
referred to is significant. The base budget is £10,000 per annum. 
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RISK MANAGEMENT ISSUES 

None 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: 

Corporate Director (Governance) file (less exempt items). 

APPENDICES: 

Appendix A - Extract from Audit Letter re. Use of Resources 

Appendix B - Annual Return to Standards Board for England 
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APPENDIX A 
 
Use of Resources 
 

43. The findings of the auditor are an important component of the CPA framework described 
above. In particular the Use of Resources score is derived from the assessments made by 
the auditor in the following areas. 
 
• Financial reporting (including the preparation of the accounts of the Council and the way 

these are presented to the public). 
• Financial management (including how the financial management is integrated with strategy 

to support council priorities). 
• Financial standing (including the strength of the Council's financial position). 
• Internal control (including how effectively the Council maintains proper stewardship and 

control of its finances). 
• Value for money (including an assessment of how well the Council balances the costs and 

quality of its services) 
 

44. For the purposes of the CPA your auditor has assessed the Council’s arrangements for use 
of resources in these five areas as follows. 
 
Table 1
Element Assessment 

Financial reporting 

Financial management 

Financial standing 

Internal control 

Value for money 

2 out of 4 

2 out of 4 

3 out of 4 

2 out of 4 

2 out of 4 

Overall assessment of the Audit Commission 2 out of 4 

Note: 1 = lowest, 4 = highest 
 

45. The Council scored 2 out of 4 in its Use of Resources assessment.  Key areas identified for 
improvement include the following. 

 
• Ensuring that the statement of accounts and working papers submitted to audit are in 

accordance with the agreed audit timetable. 
• Completing the task of undertaking condition surveys of non housing related properties. 
• Once this task is completed the Council can then ensure that the financial aspects of its 

fixed assets are appropriately incorporated into the financial planning process. 
• Ensuring that the Risk Strategy is complied with and the Risk Register is effectively 

maintained. 
• Improving further the links between corporate and departmental business planning, 

aligning departmental business plans to the corporate plan over a five year period. The 
financial strategy should be effectively linked to asset, IT and human resource strategies. 

• Continuing to use information provided by the Performance Management system to identify 
performance issues that need to be addressed and then monitor the actions that have 
been agreed to secure the improvements. While cost is clearly a key element of this aspect 
of the assessment, it is important that the Council also pays sufficient attention to 
quality/performance of services. 
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